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	Our Reference: 297-15 FOI 98304
	

	August 2015


Freedom of Information Request
You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice:
In a Parliamentary Written Answer (47423) of 21 March 2011: Column 796W you give a table showing the number of cautions given to people who committed indictable only offences in the years 2007, 2008 and 2009. Please could you provide me with the same data but for 2013 and 2014 if available?

Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA), and we apologise for the delay in responding to you.
I can confirm that the department holds the information that you have asked for, and I am pleased to provide this to you. The number of offenders cautioned for indictable only offences, by offence group and offence class, in England and Wales, for 2013 and 2014, can be viewed in the attached table. 

Between 2010 and 2014, the number of offenders cautioned for indictable only offences has fallen by 58% from 1,209 to 511 offenders. Decreases occurred in most indictable offence categories including violence against the person (63%), sexual offences (58%), robbery (57%), burglary and theft offences (89%), miscellaneous crimes against society (62%), and possession of weapons (58%).
This April, the law was changed to ban the use of cautions for criminals convicted of serious offences and, for less serious offences, to stop repeat cautions for anyone who commits the same or similar offence more than once in a two year period.

Serious offenders will instead face being brought before the courts where prison sentences can be imposed.

Last year the Government announced plans to scrap the use of cautions in England and Wales completely and replace them with suspended prosecutions – to make sure that anyone committing even minor crimes face direct consequences.  

We have noted a small discrepancy between the figures in the table provided and those figures published in the “Cautions Pivot Table” within our “Out Of Court Disposals Data Tool” published alongside our Criminal Justice Statistics annual publication in May 2015, and we are planning to publish revised figures. This is explained in more detail in a footnote to the table. 
You can also find more information by reading the full text of the Act, available at http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/contents and further guidance http://www.justice.gov.uk/information-access-rights/foi-guidance-for-practitioners/exemptions-guidance
You have the right to appeal our decision if you think it is incorrect. Details can be found in the ‘How to Appeal’ section attached at the end of this letter.
Disclosure Log
​
You can also view information that the Ministry of Justice has disclosed in response to previous Freedom of Information requests. Responses are anonymised and published on our on-line disclosure log which can be found on the MoJ website:
http://www.justice.gov.uk/information-access-rights/foi-requests/latest-moj-disclosure-log
​
The published information is categorised by subject area and in alphabetical order.
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